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Staff Report

TO: Board of Directors

FROM: Greg Jones, Assistant General Manager
John Ortiz, Information Technology Administrator

DATE: 07/24/2024

SUBJECT:   Microsoft License Renewal (Consent)

      ADMINISTRATION

RECOMMENDATION:  

Renew the Microsoft M365 and Server 3-year license agreement for $300,732.93,  
and authorize the General Manager to execute the appropriate documents.  

BACKGROUND:

Microsoft M365 and server licenses are our primary software solutions utilized 
across the organization for various functions including email, document creation, 
collaboration, data storage, and management. These tools are integral to our daily 
operations, ensuring productivity and efficiency.

Our current licensing agreement for Microsoft is set to expire on October 31, 2024. 
NID’s existing Microsoft agreement was a multi-year engagement for the period 
November 2021, through October 2024, at an annual cost of $88,211.23 . 
Microsoft is the most effective and user-friendly organizational interface solution for 
the District.  To maintain continuity of service and ensure our software is up-to-date 
with the latest features and security updates, we are required to renew our 
licenses.

Upon renewal, the cost for Microsoft M365 and server licenses will increase from 
$88,211.23 to $101,244.31 annually, for a three year period starting November 
2024 through October 2027. This increase is in line with annual price escalation of 
software service and reflected in updated pricing structure set by Microsoft. The 
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additional cost reflects enhanced user-friendly capabilities, improved security 
features, and continuous updates provided by Microsoft.

It is in the best interest of the District to renew the Microsoft license agreement.  
Microsoft licenses remain crucial to our organization's operation. The annual 
increase in licensing costs from $88,211.23 to $101,244.31 as a necessary 
expenditure to ensure we maintain access to these critical tools and services

The new licensing agreement will span 3-years, consistent with our previous 
contract. This long-term commitment will help us secure the necessary software at 
a stable price for the duration of the contract, ensuring budget predictability and 
continuity of service.

BUDGETARY IMPACT:
Staff have budgeted for this agreement renewal and corresponding cost increase 
in the approved FY 2024 Budget.  In future budget years, the IT budget will 
recognize and adjust for the annualized expense.

Attachments: (1)
 Microsoft proposal presented by CDW-G
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